
Case Study



The original Tolfree Memorial Hospital was built on Houghton Avenue in West Branch in 1929. The hospital, a colonial style 
building, could accommodate 10 inpatients

In 1991, the Tolfree Memorial Hospital's Board of Trustees determined the 76,000 square foot building and its six-acre site 
had reached its maximum capacity, and that a new facility was needed. Following the formation of an affordable financing 
package, which included a successful fundraising campaign, the board broke ground for a new medical complex in 1996.

The new medical center, renamed and dedicated in 1999 as the West Branch Regional Medical Center, is the cornerstone 
of medical services in Ogemaw and the surrounding counties.
The 88 bed acute care facility includes four operating suites and a coronary/intensive care unit. The medical center's 
emergency services department open 24 hours


